
  

 

 

 

04/01/2021 

Dear Parent or Carer, 

I hope that you and your family had an enjoyable Christmas, notwithstanding the Covid-19 restrictions that 
we are all living with. 

As you know, we have worked incredibly hard since the start of the pandemic in March to keep our schools as 
safe as possible, and that work has continued over the Christmas holiday period. I would like to thank our 
incredible staff for their commitment and professionalism, which has seen many working over the holidays. 

My letter today includes important information relating to your child’s return to school this term. 

Due to the current coronavirus conditions, we have taken the decision to delay the full return of all pupils 
to school until Thursday 7th January.  

As you may be aware from recent news, guidance for schools has been rapidly and frequently changing over 

the past couple of weeks. Delaying our full return will allow us additional time to ensure our risk assessments 
and health and safety measures are comprehensive and up-to-date, in line with all of the latest guidance from 
Public Health England and the Department for Education.  The situation is fast-moving, and if there are any 

further changes to our full opening plans or dates, we will keep you informed. Indeed, there are set to be 
further announcements by the Prime Minister at 8pm this evening, which may further affect our plans. 

For Tuesday 5th January and Wednesday 6th January, most pupils will have remote learning. However, we 
will have on-site provision available for pupils classed as vulnerable and for the children of key workers.   

This means that: 

• If your child is classed as “vulnerable” or if you or your partner is a key worker, then your child will 
return to school on Tuesday 5th January.  

• If your child is not classed as “vulnerable” and if neither you nor your partner is a key worker, then 
your child will not return to school until Thursday 7th January. Your child is expected to engage fully 
with their remote learning during this time so they keep up with their education. I will of course let 

you know if there are any changes to this date, particularly given the impending announcement from 
the Prime Minister this evening. 

A reminder of the definitions of ‘vulnerable children’ and ‘key workers’ 

Vulnerable children are those who: 

• Have a child in need plan or child protection plan 

• Are looked after by the local authority   

• Have an education, health and care (EHC) plan and have been determined, following risk assessment, 
that their needs can be as safely or more safely met at school 

• Have been assessed as otherwise vulnerable by the school or local authority, including children who 
are: 

• On the edge of receiving support from children’s social care services 

• Adopted 

• At risk of becoming NEET (‘not in employment, education or training’) 

• Living in temporary accommodation 

• Young carers 



Key workers are those who work in: 

• Health and social care 

• Education and childcare 

• Key public services (including the justice system, religious staff, charities delivering key frontline 
services, those responsible for the management of the deceased, and journalists and broadcasters 
who are providing public service broadcasting)  

• Local and national government who are involved in delivering the coronavirus response or essential 
public services 

• Food and other necessary goods 

• Public safety and national security 

• Transport 

• Utilities, communication and financial services 

If you haven’t already, please let us know if your family has had a change in circumstance which means you or 
your child now fall into these categories. You can do this by emailing admin@northlew.devon.sch.uk, with 
your child’s name, year group and the reason your child should be classed as vulnerable or that you fall into 

the key worker category. 

As before, a great deal of planning and risk assessment has gone into ensuring that our school continues to be 
as safe as possible for pupils and staff, in line with latest Government and Public Health England guidance. We 

will continue to take decisions in the best interests of our pupils and staff, working with you and keeping you 

informed every step of the way. 

In the meantime, thank you for your continued support and understanding as we all deal with these challenges 
together. Please do continue to take care and stay safe. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Mr Dan Morrow 

CEO Dartmoor Multi Academy Trust 


